
Shareholders’ Meeting Wednesday 26 April 2017

Decision Record

1. The meeting was convened at 7 PM.

2. A moment of silence was held for those members who had
died since our Fall AGM: Ed Arsenault.

3. Given that the number of attendees (plus proxies) greatly ex-
ceeded the minimum of 28, it was determined that a quorum
was present.

4. A motion was requested, offered, seconded, and unanimously
carried to dispense with the reading of the Fall AGM decision
record.

5. A summary of our 2016 consolidated financial statements (not
a full audit) was delivered by our accountant, Ben McNeely, of
the firm Kelly, Huibers, McNeely.  A copy of this report is
available on our website (www.themississippi.ca; members log-
in; Member Information; Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes).
Following a vote, the financial statement was accepted by the
members.  The accountant did not have immediate answers to
several questions concerning  some small transactions (e.g. a
small increase in membership fee reductions).  The Board will
respond via a routine Decision Record when these answers
become available.

6. The Treasurer, Brian Bond, gave a slide presentation that
summarized our financial situation from the Board’s perspec-
tive.  A copy is attached.  There were no questions.

7. A motion was requested, offered, seconded, and unanimously
carried to to have the firm of Kelly, Huibers, McNeely ap-
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pointed as our auditors for another one-year term.  A motion
was then passed to require a full audit of the 2017 fiscal year
following the installation of our new irrigation system.  Subse-
quent to the meeting, the Secretary realized that such an audit
would not capture the installation activities currently scheduled
for the spring of 2018.  A clarification of the members’ wishes
in this regard will therefore be sought at the fall AGM.

8. The meeting unanimously approved the Board’s request to
lease 10 new power carts over a period of 5 years at a cost of
$59,000.  This acquisition will increase our holdings to 50 and
should obviate routine delays in cart availability.

9. It was suggested that the Board write to the township with
regard to the condition of River Road from Appleton Sideroad
(nearest to Highway 7) to the southeast edge of the village of
Appleton".  The Secretary will look into this.

10. It was suggested that green fee passes be used as incen-
tives for members to pay their annual dues at an earlier date.
The Board will consider this idea at their next meeting.

11. Enquiries are being made with regard to a partial repair or
a complete re-shingling of the Pro Shop roof.  The outcome
will be included in a Board Decision Record when this proc-
ess is complete.

12. In response to a question, the Membership Chair ex-
plained that we are gradually building a list of e-mail ad-
dresses for green fee players with a view to marketing playing
opportunities directly to them.  In the interim, the Board is us-
ing an e-mail blast to Ottawa Golf members to accomplish the
same goal.

13. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
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John Foottit

Secretary/VP

If any member has a question or a concern, please contact me at:

john.foottit@gmail.com
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